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Milton St John’s CE Primary School
                                                          Mill Lane  Mossley Tameside  OL5 0BN

                                         Headteacher: Miss L Gallaher


Tel/Fax: 01457 832572


                                                               Email: admin@milton-st-johns.tameside.sch.uk

                                                  www.milton-st-johns.tameside.sch.uk
8.9.17
Dear Key Stage 1 Parents,
Thank you for your support over the first few days whilst the Key Stage 1 classes have been settling in. Although this is routine for us as a school, we understand that as parents, this is an anxious time for yourselves as your child begins a new phase in their school life.  As it wasn't possible to hold the meeting for new Year 1 parents (in July) in the children's classrooms, we have organised a class 'drop in' for Monday 11th and Tuesday 12th September 3.30pm - 4pm.  This will give you an opportunity to see your child's classroom and informally chat to the teachers that are working with your children.  Children are welcome during this time as this will be an opportunity for them to show you around themselves. 
Although for the last few years we have only had two classes being dismissed from the KS1 entrance, for a number of years before this, the Reception class was also based in the main school so having seven classes in the main school building is something we are not unfamiliar with.  In addition to this, this week we have been observing routines in the morning and after school and are always looking at ways to improve things further.  After various discussions, we have decided to trial a new dismissal exit for Miss Bates' class at the end of the school day.  This will be from the door which is located to the left of the KS1 doorway (when facing the school). However, this is only an option at home-time as this part of the school is very busy first thing in a morning. The door that they will exit from will be clearly labelled from Monday 11th September. We will constantly monitor this new arrangement and keep parents informed by text or letter of any further developments.  
As the additional exit door is unavailable in a morning, from Monday 11th September we have decided to trial allowing the children to have a period of ten minutes to arrive at school and go straight into their classrooms as doors will be opened slightly earlier. This staggered arrival over ten minutes will ease congestion in the playground and parking around the school.  Therefore, children in KS1 (all Year 1 and Year 2) can come into school from 8.50 - 9am.  Children must be in class by 9am and will be marked as late after this point.  Children in KS2 will continue with their current routine. 
Lastly, to avoid confusion with the two Year 1 classes, the children have decided on a class name for their class. Miss Bates' class have been named the Sea Turtles and Mr Powell's class will be called the Dolphins.  There has been a little bit of confusion when we ask Miss Bates' class to do anything when the children are together because her old class stand up too!!

Once again thank you for being so understanding.  If you do have any concerns please feel free to either talk to your child's class teacher, Mrs Titterington or myself. As a reminder, Class teachers are available in the playground after school every night and parents are also able to arrange alternative times to meet before and after school if more privacy is required.  

Kind regards,

Miss Gallaher

[image: image2.jpg]THE CHURCH %H'ZCH
OF ENGLAND | pifreRenT
Diocese of Manchester | WORLD




[image: image3.jpg]INVESTORS IN PUPILS




[image: image4.jpg]


[image: image5.jpg]C 0,
N (%

Q& ARTSMARK —
F

GOLD

& Q
VoL A








